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This month I am pleased to report that the 2024/25 budget for Etheridge Shire Council 

has been presented and adopted by council at the July Special Budget Meeting. 
 

The budget documents were prepared and presented in accordance with the Local 

Government Act and Regulations, plus those budget priorities set by Councillors, 

Executive Management Team, and Corporate Plan Objectives 
 

This balanced budget indicates that Council takes its responsibility seriously to 

ensure that Council remains financially viable, and that sound financial management 

underpins the way that we do business. 
 

I would like to acknowledge all the administrative workforce who have contributed to 

the budget process and also to whole of workforce who have contributed by 

undertaking and delivering projects in a timely manner. 
 

For further information, please see Budget Meeting Minutes on Council’s webpage. 
 

Events across the Shire are certainly setting a hot pace as we continue to showcase 

the region with the Forsayth Turnout and Etheridge Shire Show weekend done and 

dusted where the Bull Sale and Dog Trials add that extra layer of interest to a packed 

programme of entertainment. Once again, this event has delivered in spades, and 

nothing but high praise has been the feedback. 
 

Well done to the Mount Surprise Campdraft Committee for staging a very successful 

event at the Sports and Rec Grounds recently. Apart from a few frosty mornings, it 

was great to see the improvements that have been put in place contributing to the 

weekend ensuring that this event continues to grow and prosper into the future. 

Mount Surprise as always delivers, and it was great to be there to catch up with 

people and witness a great event. 
 

The Georgetown Campdraft went off with a bang where entries were at their 

maximum and competition fierce. It is certainly pleasing to see local competitors 

getting into the winner's circle and taking out some major placings across the 

weekend. Cunningham Cattle Company from Abingdon Downs stepped up to supply 

the cattle for the draft and provided stock to help showcase the skills of all 

competitors. 
 

I had the pleasure of opening the Becky Joy Art Exhibition conducted at the Terrestrial 

Centre recently which was well attended and greatly appreciated. 
 



 
 

 

Some fine works of art certainly showcased the talented Becky Joy and highlighted 

the flow on from having an RADF component embedded in Council that supports and 

encourages artists of all persuasions to exhibit and promote their wares.  
 

Council is busy constructing the section of new water main at the Independent Living 

Precinct that had to be rerouted to allow for the development and is going as per 

planned schedule. 
 

Road rehabilitation on the Kennedy Highway has been completed and from all reports 

this has been another quality outcome for those who have worked on and 

completed the job. Well done to all those concerned. 
 

CEO Ken and I recently met with Ag Force and the newly elected President of 

the National Farmers Federation to discuss the status of play across the northwest in 

terms of agricultural development. They were on a fact-finding mission, and we were 

supported by property owners from within the shire as well as attendees form other 

regional centres. All in all a successful gathering where a wide range of topics were 

discussed and some very stark insights were given to highlight the impediments in 

our State legislative arrangements that are stifling Ag development across the 

regions. It was certainly great to have unfettered access to the National President as 

these opportunities do not come around too often. 
 

This week I will attend the delegation of FNQROC Mayors to Brisbane where 

meetings with Ministers and Opposition Spokespersons will take place over three 

days of discussions. Topics of Interest that I will be pursuing on behalf of Etheridge 

will be future Transport and Main Roads funding, the Gilbert River Bridge, The 

Etheridge Ag Precinct as well as supporting the wider topics of the FNQROC Region. 
 

Connected to my trip away I will also be presenting at the LGAQ Heritage Forum 

being held in Rockhampton on behalf of Etheridge Shire. This is a rare opportunity 

awarded to Etheridge to showcase the heritage values across the region and to 

promote the Eco Tourism attractions in the shire as well as the heritage and history 

of our four communities and how they got their start based on the mining activities. 
 

A great shout out to the organising committee for the Deb Ball, the night was a great 

success with debutantes presented beautifully. What was also very pleasing is the 

way these types of events are being kept alive through the dedication of those who 

recognise the importance of keeping tradition alive and giving the opportunity to those 

young people to experience these events. 
 

Until next month, 

Happy Trails. 
 

Regards, 

Mayor Barry Hughes 

 



 
 

  



 
 

 

 

  



 
 

  



 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Ken Timms PSM       Etheridge Shire Council 

CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER         PO Box 12  

                 GEORGETOWN 



 
 

  



 
 

  



 
 



 
 



 
 

  



 
 

 

 

  



 
 

  



 
 

 

  



 
 



 
 

  



 
 

   



 
 

  



 
 

 

 

 

  



 
 



 
 

  



 
 

  



 
 

 

 

  



 
 

  



 
 

 

  



 
 

 

 

 

 

INFORMATION ON HOW TO ACCESS THE HEALTH CENTRE FOR 

EMERGENCIES AFTERHOURS AND NON-URGENT BOOKINGS IN BUSINESS 

HOURS. 

 

OPENING HOURS: 

Mon – Fri 9am -12pm & 2pm – 4pm 

Sat/Sun/Public Holidays 10pm – 12pm 

 

EMERGENCIES ONLY WILL BE SEEN AFTER HOURS – CALL 000 OR PRESS 

THE RED EMERGENCY BUTTON AT THE HEALTH CENTRE MAIN FRONT DOOR 

 

When calling 000 select the option for ambulance. The call centre will take your details 

then contact us. It is important when you hang up from the ambulance that you stay off 

your phone so that the nurse can call you back directly. 

 

The health centre phone number is 4062 1266. This number is available in business 

hours only. The number may be diverted in these hours if the nurse is on fatigue or an 

ambulance job. Please do not contact nurses on social media or private phone 

numbers. 

 

For non-urgent health care needs please call the health centre to make a booking 

before you arrive, and on arrival please press the  

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

  



 
 

  



 
 

  



 
 

 

 

 

                                                                                                                           

  



 
 

 

  

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
To access these services please contact your local 

Primary Health Centre / RFDS who will assess your 

concerns and if appropriate send the referral through 

to us. Once triaged, appointments will then be offered 

(via phone call) by our Atherton Outreach Team. 
 

All referrals must be received at least two weeks prior to our visit. 

We aim to provide face-to-face outreach services three 

times per year in 2024. In between these visits, Telehealth 

and Telephone service can be utilised. Our outreach team 

consists of a Physiotherapist, an Occupational Therapist, a 

Speech Pathologist, a Dietitian, and a Social Worker. 



 
 

  



 
 

  

    

 

   

  

  

Far South West 



 
 

  

For more information and to submit an EOI for this position, 

visit NQPHN’s website, https://www.nqphn.com.au/news 

 



 
 

 

 

  



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

  



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 
 

  



 
 

 

 

  



 
 

  



 
 

 

 

  



 
 

  



 
 

  



 
 

Pavilion Shed Results - 2024 
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6TH NOVEMBER - GEORGETOWN 



 
 



 
 

  



 
 

  

Walton’s Picket Straightening will be 
working through northern Queensland over 

the next couple of months! From FNQ to 
the Top End and everywhere in between! 

 

 (Min. 400 as we do not charge for travel) 
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